

Ref CTS 26486/13

1 1 NOV 2013

Ms Suzanne Smith
President
The Wildlife Preservation Society of Queensland
Tully Branch
PO Box 771
TULLY QLD 4584

Level 13
400 George Street Brisbane 4000
GPO Box 2454 Brisbane
Queensland 4001 Australia
Telephone +61 7 3239 0844
Facsimile +61 7 3224 2496
Email environment@ministerial.qld.gov.au

Dear Ms Smith

Thank you for your letter of 23 October 2013 concerning the support for a Conservation Management Plan for Ninney Rise.

I appreciate your concern about the ongoing management and conservation of this important heritage place. As previously noted, I support the preparation of a Conservation Management Plan as best practice conservation management. The preparation of a Conservation Management Plan would inform the conservation of Ninney Rise and include policies to guide future tourism opportunities for the place.

Ninney Rise is owned and managed by the Department of National Parks, Recreation, Sport and Racing. The heritage values of Ninney Rise and its importance in the history of the protection of the Great Barrier Reef are recognised by the department and it is committed to best practice conservation of the place.

I hope this information has been of assistance to you. Should you have further enquiries, please contact my Chief of Staff, Mr Troy Collings on 3719 7330.

Yours sincerely

ANDREW POWELL MP

Minister for Environment and Heritage Protection